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Hello and welcome to the “In the Middle” monthly 
newsletter. Enjoy reading about all of the great things 
happening here at Freedom Middle School! 

GO IRISH!!!! 
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Important Dates: 
Monday, 
May 5 

6th grade band/choir Spring concert 6:00pm 

Monday,  
May 12 

Grades 7-12 band/choir Weidner Center concert 7:00pm 

Wednesday, 
May 14 

7th grade T Rats game 

Monday,  
May 19 

School board meeting 6:30pm 

Wednesday,  
May 21 

8th grade Brewer game 
 

Monday,  
May 26 

No school Memorial Day 

Tuesday,  
June 3 

8th grade Recognition 6:00pm, fieldhouse 

Wednesday,  
June 4 

All grade levels to Bay Beach 

Thursday, 
June 5 

Student last day; 12:30 dismissal 
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Important Reminders: 

 

★​ School starting time is 8:00am. Ending time is 
3:21pm. Students should be in their 1st hour class no 
later than 7:55am. 
★​ Turn in all appointment notes to the office. This will 

help in regards to the 5 and 10 allowable absences 
from the state. 
★​ Early release time is 12:30. 

​  
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Dr. Methner     

 
Hello FMS Parents and 
Guardians!   
 
It’s hard to believe that the 
2024-25 school year is drawing 
to a close.  It’s been a great 
year with many fun learning 
moments across our content 
areas.  I’m sure that you’ve 
noticed that construction has 
already started.  Thank you for 
your patience and understanding 
as we navigate the changes with 
parking and busing during the 
construction process.   
 
In this year’s 8th grade 
promotion, I plan to share a 
message of gratitude.  I am 
very thankful to work with a 
dedicated staff, kind students, 
and an actively contributing 
group of parents/guardians. 
Thank you for making this such 
a special school year! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

     
Looking forward to next year, 
our staff is already planning 
for their curriculum, and I am 
proud that we will once again be 
offering a number of great 
Pentemester exploratory 
offerings to our students in 
25-26.  We are grateful to the 
high school elective teachers 
who are offering Family and 
Consumer Science, Agriculture, 
Technology Education, and 
Programming courses! 
 
As always, I encourage parents 
and guardians to reach out to me 
or to teachers with any 
questions or concerns. I can be 
reached via email at 
gmethner@freedomschools.k12.wi.u
s, or by phone at 920-788-7945 
ext. 2309. 
 

GO IRISH!!!  
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Buy a Yearbook! Click here for link. 

Upload photos to be put into YEARBOOK by following the 
instructions below. 
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https://yearbookforever.com/school-store/qKVQWes9catwBN4xkXSqboXb
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6th Grade News 
This year in ELA, students have had an opportunity to explore 
narrative and informative reading and writing examples.  

Students are finishing out the year participating in an 
argumentative reading and writing unit. Students worked in teams 
and learned the importance of using relevant evidence and 
reasoning to support their claim in the trial of SpongeBob 
SquarePants. 

  

Students will have a chance to pursue a topic of interest to 
develop their own argumentative presentation as a final project. 
Please encourage your child to choose a topic he/she is 
passionate about and talk to him/her about their ideas, sites to 
check out for reputable research information and possible 
counterarguments!  

 

In Social Studies: The students presented their Greek Projects:  
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and participated in a Reader’s theater: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

🌎 6th graders celebrated Earth Day by investigating the use of 
renewable vs nonrenewable energy sources, deforestation, and 
their connection to climate change/global warming.  They 
identified the best graphs as pieces of evidence and created 
posters to share what they learned. 🌍 
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  7th Grade News 
7th Grade ELA -Writing 
     As we approach the end of the school year, 
students will be working through the 
argumentative writing unit. Students will finish up 
the whole-class argumentative letter regarding why 
Freedom should have a community pool then move 
on to the independent research letter. Students will 
receive sources, take notes, plan, and construct a 
letter regarding whether FASD should implement a 
four-day school week.  
     We will also finish our work with Patterns of 
Power taking the final test which covers 
compound-complex sentences, apostrophes, 
active/passive voice, and appositives.  
      We will end the year with our final exam. 
Students will have three days in class to complete a 
notes packet using all notes stored in their 
three-ring ELA binder this year. The notes packet 
can then be used on the final exam. ​
       It has been a pleasure to work with the seventh 
grade class this year. I wish them well as they 
continue on their academic journey. ​
 
7th Grade ELA - Reading 
     With summer just around the corner, 7th grade 
readers are wrapping up their poetry unit—ending 
on a high note with Out of the Dust by Karen Hesse. 
This novel in verse has been a powerful way to 
explore poetic structure, voice, and emotion 
through storytelling.  
     To close out the semester, students will join book 
clubs, choosing from a variety of engaging novels 
and sharing rich discussions with their peers.  
     It’s been a fantastic year of growth, and we’re so 
proud of all their hard work. Happy summer and 
happy reading! 
 
 

7th Grade Science 
Greetings from 7th Grade Science. 
We are in our Ecological Dynamics unit of 
OpenSciEd. The focus question we 
will be addressing in this unit is, “How does 
changing an ecosystem affect what lives 
there?” We are currently researching an endangered 
species and presenting on 
our findings. We will then move into a case study 
investigating how Palm Oil 
Plantations in Indonesia are affecting the 
population of species that live naturally 
there, such as the Orangutan. 
 
Bird migration is well underway. Keep your eyes 
open for returning swallows, sparrows, and 
warblers. The bird of the month is the 
Yellow-rumped Warbler. This is typically our first of 
several warblers to return. It is about the size of a 
sparrow and can be found in most woodlands 
foraging on insects at the tops 
of trees. 
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7th Grade  Math 
I can’t believe we are wrapping up the year already!  
The students will be exploring the last two units on 
Geometry and Statistics.  Both of these units are a 
great way to end the year.  They will be doing a lot 
of hands-on activities throughout both units.  In 
Unit 7, students will learn about different types of 
angles and how they relate to each other.  In 
addition,  students will figure out how to create 
triangles with given measurements and explore 3D 
shapes like prisms. They will learn how to find 
surface area and volume. Unit 8 introduces chance 
and probability. Students will learn how to predict 
outcomes, run simple experiments, and understand 
how likely events are. They will learn how to collect 
and use samples to make guesses about larger 
groups. 
 

7th Grade  Social Studies 
 
Hello, 7th Grade Parents! 
 
Although it does not seem like it outside as I write 
this update, summer is quickly approaching.  It will 
not be long, and the students will be sent home for 
the summer.  Before we send them off, there is still 
some work to be done in Social Studies.  We will 
cover U.S. History right up to the Civil War.  In 8th 
grade Social Studies, Mr. Van Rossum will pick up 
where we left off this year.   
 
I have had a blast teaching your children this year 
and can only hope they enjoyed Social Studies class 
as much.  Maybe they even learned a thing or two.  I 
hope you enjoy the rest of the school year. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 

 



 

in the middle 
 

8th Grade News 

 
ELA 
Students will wrap up the year with a final book club unit, persuasive writing that leads to 
more kindness, and a vision for who each student is or hopes to be in the future. We wish all 
8th graders well and encourage them to finish the year strong as they look forward to high 
school. As always, take some time this summer to read a good book, go on an adventure, and 
make memories. 
 

Brewer Trip 
On Wednesday, May 21, the eighth-grade students will be participating in the eighth-grade 
class trip by taking in a Brewer game in Milwaukee. Hopefully, you have seen the permission 
slip from your child at this point. 
 
 
Math 
As we wrap up the 2024-2025 school year, Math 8 students are learning about operations with 
exponents, square roots, cube roots, and the Pythagorean Theorem.  It was an exciting and 
challenging school year.  Let’s take a moment to celebrate all the growth, hard work, and 
accomplishments of our amazing students!  Our 8th graders are now ready to take on high 
school math with a strong foundation and a willingness to learn. 
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Encore News 
Exploratory Music 
As the end of the school year comes into view, our exploration of music, culture, and 
instruments starts to wind down. As the year concludes, each grade will get the chance to look 
back at their favorite instruments and activities from our entire year of music making. Finally, 
we end our year with preparing the instruments for their storage over the summer months; 
knowing that in just a few short weeks we will again take them up and try to get a little 
smarter, and a little more musical, in the next school year! 

 
Exploratory Spanish 
In May, Cinco de Mayo (May 5) is celebrated 
by many Hispanic Americans as a day to 
celebrate their culture and heritage. Music, 
dancing and food are a huge part of the 
festivities. Special types of music such as 
Mariachi and folkloric dancing are 
customary along with a variety of delicious 
foods.  This important date is celebrated 
because the Mexican army won the Battle of 
Puebla from the French army on May 5, 
1862. In Exploratory Spanish, we learn all 
about this important event through a 
snippet of history, cultural story, music and 
craft. 
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From the health office:  

Reminders for the school year-  

●​ If vomiting/diarrhea- your student must be 24 hours 
vomiting/diarrhea free prior to returning to school/co-curriculars 

●​ Fever of 100.4 or greater, your student will be sent home. Your 
student must be 24 hours fever free without the use of fever 
reduction medications prior to returning to school. 

●​ All medication must be brought to school/picked up from school 
by a parent/guardian in its original container. This does include 
over the counter medications.  

●​ Bring in your emergency medication forms and medications. If a 
medication is kept on person, a physician must indicate that in 
the letter/form. 

●​ If there is a change in your student’s health condition/diagnosis, 
physical restrictions, please let the nurse know. Phone is 
920-788-7944. 

 

A reminder to parents:  at the 
end of the year-all medication 
needs to be picked up by a 
parent/guardian. 
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Emergency plan and health paperwork 
for 2025-2026 school year will be mailed 
home at the end of May.  Any child with 
a health and/or emergency plan must 
have a new plan completed at the start 
of school. If you do not receive a plan in 
the mail and your child should have one, 
please contact the health services team.  
Paperwork can also be found on the 
FASD District Health Services page.  
Thank you for your cooperation with 
this! 
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Here is a link for our brand new 
online interactive menus! 
These menus can be used to 
filter allergens, count carbs, 
see ingredients, etc. - Freedom 
Online Menus 
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https://www.myschoolmenus.com/organizations/2787
https://www.myschoolmenus.com/organizations/2787
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